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All prophecies are mysterious, including the famous Secret of
La Salette revealed to a French peasant girl in the Alps of
eastern France in 1846. However, that Secret certainly follows
the Venerable Holzhauser’s broad outlines of the Fifth, Sixth
and Seventh Ages of the Church, so that a large part of the
Secret applies to our own end of the Fifth Age. Here is a
substantial extract from that part of the Secret, in italics,
followed by a Resistant priest’s presentation of how that end
of an Age looks in our very own time. Firstly, Our Lady of La
Salette:—

“There will be extraordinary wonders in every place because
the true Faith has been extinguished and a false light lights
up the world. ( . . . ) My Son’s Vicar will have much to
suffer, because for a time the Church will be handed over to
great  persecutions:  it  will  be  the  time  of  darkness;  the
Church will undergo a frightful crisis. With God’s holy Faith
forgotten, each individual will want to direct himself and
rise above his peers. Civil and ecclesiastical authority will
be  abolished,  all  order  and  justice  will  be  trampled
underfoot. Only murders, hatred, jealousy, lying and discord
will be seen, with no love of country or family. ( . . . )
Civil governments will all have the same objective, which will
be to abolish and make every religious principle disappear, to
make way for materialism, atheism, spiritism and vices of all
kinds . . .”

And secondly a priest of today:—“The Revolution has had a huge
impact, and in 2017 it is a storm which is reaching its
climax. Now is the time for us to hunker down, and help one
another to survive the storm. This requires total abandonment
to God’s Providence, and it requires more prayer and study to
navigate and survive in the storm. It is no use hankering for
that “Sunday Catholic” life-style which Traditionalists made a
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great effort to restore after the earthquake of Vatican II.
Both the 1950’s and the 1970’s are gone for ever. By this
crisis God is purifying His Church, which may be reduced to
numbers  and  to  a  life-style  close  to  those  of  the  early
Church. The beautiful buildings, relics, artwork and museums
have been lost once to the Modernists, and they will be lost
again to the Muslims, to natural causes, to wars. Let us brace
ourselves to see the whole Christian heritage disappear, and
as Lot fled Sodom, let us flee Neo-modernist Rome without
looking back!

“For let us dream that at the next Conclave in Rome, by a
direct intervention of God, the truly best of Cardinals is
elected  Pope.  What  could  he  do  to  restore  the  Church?
Practically nothing, except offer up all the persecutions that
would befall him the day after the election. Why? Because,
surely as with President Trump in the United States, all the
administrative machinery of the Church would still be in the
hands of the Pope’s enemies, and he would not have the good
men to replace them. And even if by a series of miracles, the
whole of Rome was truly Catholic once more, would not the rest
of  the  world  on  its  present  course  have  become  virtually
inconvertible? What can now stop mankind from becoming almost
totally inhuman, unnatural, unreal? How could even a converted
Rome evangelize tomorrow’s Zombies?

“We are going through a New Deluge, that of the Revolution,
where the saving Ark which once was Rome has been hijacked by
the enemies of God, and they are in the process of scuttling
it. The Society of St Pius X was a lifeboat. But since 2012 it
has thrown a rope towards the sinking Ark and is now attached
to it. We poor souls of the “Resistance” are bobbing up and
down on the waters, grabbing at pieces of wood for dear life.
And that is how it is, and we had better face the reality
around us.”

Kyrie eleison.


